
North and West Argyll FEI Cluster Group

29th January at 4.30 pm 

at

Inveraray Conference Centre, Inveraray, Argyll 

Welcome & Apologies

Present:  Elaine Jamieson; Ross Preston; Morag Duff; Joyce Hawkins; Aileen Watkins; Julie Watson; Linda Leyland, Anne Paterson; Fiona Hamilton

Apologies:  Cathleen Russell

Minutes & Matters Arising

Ross updated re his Level 3 training.  Seven people began their training in November. Twelve people are on list for next training.  Aileen will email trainees and ask if they are happy to be included on our database.
Feedback from Cluster Chairs meeting (Joyce & Fiona)
It’s proposed that Outdoor Learning Scotland replaces FEI in order to re-establish wider links with industry and widen from Education/schools to benefit people of all ages. An employee from one of the N4 Partnership organisations will be assigned to each ‘network’ and this will be written into their job remit.  Funding applications could be coordinated through the new website and the process should be simplified.  More sources of funding may become accessible.  Bonnie will draft new constitution and groups will affiliate to OLS, signing up to a set of common values.  It will offer an opportunity to redefine geographical boundaries.  Ross suggested that we take the opportunity to think about what we wanted in our own constitution to make it specific to Argyll.
Update on Forest School SCQF (Ross)
Ross attended the second meeting last week with other training providers, Sally York and Penny Martin.  Options were discussed for recognised qualification by SCQF.  Decision was that by end of next month the providers have to look at each other’s training units and draw up an agreed Scottish syllabus.  Existing qualifications should transfer over.  Complications are that trainers award through different awarding bodies.  The group is due to meet again next month.
Update on WoodWord Project - Adult Numeracy & Literacy Group (Ross)
Funding (£4K) was awarded for the project.  Liz O’Brian (Social Forest Research) will help develop evaluation of project.  Ross has identified the tutors and learners that will take part in the project.  Brian Marsden is the A&B development officer for adult numeracy & literacy.  It will start ‘very soon’ and there will be 12 sessions as part of project.  18 participants will take part in 2 groups for six weeks.  Ross will provide Aileen with an outline of the project.  

March CPD/networking Event

The event is fully subscribed.  Fiona will ask for a list of participants.  

Future Development Ideas for North & West Argyll FEI Group
Stramash’s role needs to be clarified, how the group wants proceed with the contract.  12 days worth of time remain.  Anne suggested an event to celebrate the work of the group over the past 10 years and to mark moving on to OLS.  One suggestion had previously been made about arranging to speak to HTs at cluster meetings.  The days could be used for contracted people to visit each area to ask what support people need for outdoor learning.  Stramash would coordinate.  Aileen will draft questions to be asked and circulate.  Elaine will email Bonnie Maggio to explain our celebration event in June and suggest using it as a ‘soft launch’ for OLS.  

AOCB

Julie offered to investigate setting up a local FB group.

Date of Next Meeting
Monday 31st March, 4.30 pm, ICC

